Mayo Flood Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes
February 14, 2017, 11:00 – 11:30 AM
Tele-conference meeting
Attendees:






· David Morissette - Morrison Hershfield (MH)
· Rick Laberge - Contractor for YEC
· Guy Morgan - YEC
· Danny Sutherland - YEC
· Mike Hannah – YEC

· Mike O’Connor – IDB, CS, YG

· Kyle Smith - YEC
Regrets:





 
· Ron Gee - YEC
· Forrest Pearson - Morrison Hershfield (MH)
· Ric Janowicz, Hydrology Section, Environment, YG

· Scott Bolton – Mayor Village of Mayo

1. Mike Hannah – Welcome and attendance.
2.
Rick Laberge - Update on the current conditions of the Mayo River.
· Warm today +6 at Mayo 
· Bridge level up a little from previous but still ok.
· Sewer Line Crossing has good ice coverage. Lots of activity on river - Ski-dooers, skiers, etc… 

· Small areas of open water developed below bridge. Not an issue at this time.
3. 
Update from Yukon Energy regarding hydro operation:
· YE flows went up to the range of 22 m3/s on Feb 13, 2017 at 14:15. 
4.  
General Discussion:
· YEC informed the group that the plan was to increase Mayo River flows from 22cms to 23cms today. If positive river conditions are reported between now and Thursday Feb 16, YEC will increase to 24cms and hold there until Monday Feb 20 when YEC will decrease flows to the range of 20cms for the remainder of the season. YEC discussing whether to reduce flows from 24cms to 20cms in on step or two. YEC to discuss flow reduction options and will inform the Committee during next tele-conference meeting.
· The next sub-committee meeting will be Tuesday, Feb 21, 2017 at 11:00 AM.   
Please review for any mistakes or omissions, and report them to ron.gee@yec.yk.ca by February 2, 2017
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